MINUTES — GLASTONBURY RECREATION COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING — September 20, 2018

The Glastonbury Recreation Commission held a Regular Meeting on Thursday, September 20, 2018, at the
Glastonbury Parks & Recreation Department, 2143 Main Street, Glastonbury, Connecticut.

Commission Members Present: Dan Durso, John Langmaid, Mario DiLoreto and Yola Rondinelli

Commission Members Absent: Michael Clinton and Jason Smith

Others Present: Lisa Zerio, Director of Parks & Recreation

The meeting was called to order at 7:36 a.m.

5.

Correspondence:

Received and read Jason Smith’s Letter of Recognition.

Minutes:

A motion was made by Mario DiLoreto to accept the minutes of the April 19, 2018 meeting and the motion
was seconded by Yola Rondinelli. The minutes were approved unanimously.,

Committee Reports:

There were no Committee Reports.

Director’s Report:

Lisa Zerio provided a verbal report that included the following items:

325™ Birthday Celebration: Activities included TCI activities for children, L.L. Bean Discovery School,
Town Band, Thickly Settled and Four Fathers Bands, Farmer’s Market, food vendors, and fireworks, The
event involved many of the Town’s departments and it was a great team effort with over 5,000 people
attending,

Indoor Aquatic Facility update: Lisa reported that an offer is being made to the successful firm to provide
professional services to include market analysis, public workshops, design options, and cost estimates.
Yola Rondinelli and Mario DiLoreto offered to be involved in the process.

Riverfront Recapture Cycling & Rowing Camp: There were 52 participants and that exceeded
expectations. Will be teaming up with them next fall.

Fall Registration: Registrations went well. Senior Fitness had large wait lists but staff were able to add
another class in order to accommodate everyone.

Upcoming Regatta: Discussion on the popularity of the boathouse concerning rentals and how to balance
crew team and public use. Communication continues to be vital to ensure successful events,

Old Business

There was no Old Business.
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6. New Business:

Proposed FY 19-20 Budget: Work on the proposed FY 19-20 budget has begun.

Apnual Report: Report for FY 17-18 is being completed and will be available for the next regularly scheduled
meeting, October 18, 2018,

7. Any Other Business:
No Other Business.
8. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned 8:17 a.m.

Respectfully submifted,

Lisa Zerié ‘
Director of Parks & Recreation
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